The City Council of the City of Princeton, Iowa met for a regular meeting on Thursday, September 8, at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall.  Mayor Kevin Kernan presided.  Roll Call: Present: Phares, Stutting, McDonough, Woomert, and Wolfe. Motion to approve consent agenda made by McDonough and seconded by Wolfe. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC.
MAYORS COMMENTS:

Mayor Kernan introduced Brinson Kinzer, candidate running for the Scott County Board of Supervisors. Kinzer shared his views on supporting law enforcement and agriculture. Mayor Kernan then shared that he will be attending a meeting with Senator Grassley’s office on Friday, September 9, 2022, at 3 p.m. there will be several other members attending. Kernan shared that there is interest in the Anderson 400, and he would like a special session on September 26, 2022, at 6 p.m. Kernan then shared that Police Chief Heyvaert shared job descriptions for future officers and that he thinks the council needs to take his and Public Works Foreman Rindler’s opinions into consideration while hiring the new police officers and public works laborer.
Pending Business:
Dog Park Co-Chair Betsy Wolfe introduced Cole Moeller with CSR to share information on the Princeton Dog Park. Moeller shared that he has been working with the Park Board for 3 months. Moeller also shared that the liability with the dog park is the same as a regular park, “enter at your own risk”. Wolfe shared there is a donation account set up for the dog park if any residents would like to donate.
A motion was made by Woomert to approve CITY EMPLOYEES TO RECEIVE DIRECT DEPOSIT and seconded by McDonough. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

A motion was made by Stutting to approve PURCHASING A CARD READER AND ONLINE PAYMENT OPTION THROUGH BLACKHAWK BANK FOR RESIDENTS TO USE WITH A $1.00 CONVIENCE FEE and was seconded by Wolfe. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

Council and Public Works Foreman Rindler discussed the open position in public works and what the future holds for Princeton Public Works. Rindler stated he thinks himself and Public Works Laborer Corson are doing just fine and can use Inspector Doyle for extra help if need be. Rindler expressed that moving forward if Council decides to hire someone to fill the open public works position, he would like them to look at an individual with skills and talent and possibly an older individual such as a retiree that would like to mow grass and maintain equipment. Rindler shared that Corson’s job description has changed as he is no longer seasonal, he is part time because he will now be working winters. Mayor Kernan stated Corson is under compensated. Woomert stated that Public Works has never ran on just two individuals there has always been two full time and one seasonal and the town is not getting smaller. Woomert then stated the town needs at least one full time, one part time, and one seasonal employee. Phares stated that however the council decides to handle the open position they need to raise Corson’s wage because he is under compensated. McDonough stated she would like a resolution at the October 13 meeting to reflect a raise to $20/hr. for Corson and allowing Corson to receive back pay to August 4. Discussion was had by council to increase Rindler’s wage. Council agreed to wait until employee evaluations to discuss further.
A motion was made by Woomert to PLACE AN AD IN THE NORTH SCOTT PRESS FOR A PUBLIC WORKS LABORER FOR 30 HOURS A WEEK AT $20/HR WITH THE POSSIBLITY TO MOVE TO FULLTIME and was seconded by Wolfe. Stutting and McDonough stated they would like the possibility to move to fulltime removed. Stutting also asked Council how long they would like to keep the job open. McDonough stated she wanted it to state open until filled but interviews would start at a set date. Woomert then motioned to amend her previous statement and was seconded by Wolfe. A motion was made by Woomert to PLACE AN AD IN THE NORTH SCOTT PRESS FOR A PUBLIC WORKS LABORER FOR 30 HOURS A WEEK AT $20/HR LEAVING THE JOB OPEN FOR THREE WEEKS and was seconded by Stutting. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

Planning and Zoning:
Chair Tim Ruser shared they had a meeting on Tuesday, September 6, 2022, to discuss and approve the Hollows of Collins View Preliminary Plat. The Planning and Zoning committee had questions regarding the amount of fire hydrants, street lighting, and sidewalks. Council agreed that the sidewalks only need to be on the outside perimeter of the properties. Council and Ruser discussed having one light at the entrance and one light on the east/west side. Council and Mayor Kernan discussed moving the water and sewer to the east side of the street and making sure it is looped in with the rest of the city water and sewer systems to avoid pressure issues.
RESOLUTIONS:

A motion was made by Woomert to approve RESOLUTION 2022-15, A RESOLUTION TO ACCEPT AND APPROVE 2022 CITY STREET FINANCIAL REPORT FOR FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2022 and seconded by McDonough. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

A motion was made by McDonough to approve RESOLUTION 2022-16, A RESOLUTION IN OPPOSITION TO THE PROPOSED MERGER OF CANADIAN PACIFIC AND KANSAS CITY SOUTHERN with revision to the last line of the resolution, removing “and will not enter into financial discussion with the companies involved”, and was seconded by Woomert. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

REPORT OF COMMITTEES:
Trails – Council McDonough stated the Princeton 5k will be on Saturday, October 8, 2022, at 9 a.m. and the registration is now open.  McDonough also shared that there is a city Trail Board meeting next week to discuss the TASA grant and that the board has been working with Angie at Scott County Secondary Roads for the project.
Summerfest – Phares shared that can clean up will be Wednesday, September 14 and the Summerfest Committee is now sharing duties and monies with the Park Board.
Park – Wolfe shared Trick or Treat will be Saturday October 29, more information to follow. Wolfe also would like Clerk Tweed to get a resolution ready for the October meeting for Lost Grove Acres street closure.

Community Protection – Woomert shared Sunday September 11, 2022 the North Scott Fire Explorers will be having a 100 floor stair climb from 7 a.m. to 11 a.m. and the proceeds will be going to the last survivor out of the building, Genelle Guzman-McMilan. Woomert also shared her appreciation to Chief Heyvaert on emergency calls.
MAYOR AND COUNCIL CLOSING COMMENTS:
Inspector Doyle asked if there can be a paper petition for the train for the residents that don’t have access to the computer. Council stated they could go to the library and use those computers and ask for help. Council McDonough stated that the most important thing for residents to do is contact the Safety Transportation Board and express concerns.
Approved:
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